

Caidreamh Náisiúnta Fostaithe 63-64 Bóthar Adelaide, Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 FR50 National Employee Relations 63-64 Adelaide Road, Dublin 2 D02 FR50 www.hse.ie @hselive

t 01 6626966

e info.t@hse.ie

Eoin O'Broin TD Dáil Éireann Leinster House Kildare Street Dublin 2

28 June 2022

PQ 30600/22 To ask the Minister for Health if community swabbers who worked in Covid-19 testing centres from January 2021 onwards have been excluded from receiving the pandemic bonus payment; and if so, the reason for same.

Dear Deputy O'Broin

I refer to your recent parliamentary question above which was sent to the HSE for reply.

I can confirm that staff who worked in the area of Covid Vaccination and Swabbing are encompassed, subject to fulfilling the minimum attendance criteria contained in the HSE HR Circular 12/2022.

Yours sincerely,

Donn Delamere, National Employee Relations